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HARBOUR NOTICE NO. 14   (TEMP) 2016 
 

 Sub:  Towing Hull of GSL 105m OPV Yard no. 1223, from Chowgule   
  Shipyard Loutulim Goa to Goa Shipyard Limited Yard,  
  Vasco-da-Gama, Goa 
 

 Ref. No.: C-23011/12/1032 dated 22nd March, 2016, “Notice to Mariners”    
         (Inland Waterways of Goa) issued by Captain of Ports            
  Department, Panjim-Goa  
  
 It is hereby notified that Chowgule and Company Private Limited, Shipbuilding Division, 

Near Borim Bridge, Loutulim 403 718, Goa – India will be towing Hull of GSL 105m OPV Yard 

no. 1223, from Chowgule Shipyard Loutulim Goa to Goa Shipyard Limited Yard, Vasco-da-

Gama, Goa, by deploying Tug PEHLVAN II PNJ-667 between 28th March, 2016 to 31st March, 

2016.  The towing operation will commence from 7.00 Hrs onwards on 28th March, 2016. 

 

 Therefore, all Owners/Masters of the barges, passengers launches, ferry boats, tindels 

of fishing trawlers and operators of the mechanized and non-mechanized crafts, including the 

tourist boats, cruise boats, etc. plying at the above locality are hereby Cautioned to keep a 

sharp lookout, go slow and if necessary stop at safe distance so as not to cause any hindrance 

during the above period and strictly adhere to the on the spot instructions issued by the survey 

boat. 

 Violations of the above if any shall be viewed seriously. 

 

                                                                                                
HARBOUR MASTER 

 
To, 
1) All Shipping Agents 
2) The President, Mormugao Fishing Trawlers Association 
3) The President, Mormugao Barge Owners Association 
4) The President, Mormugao Passenger Launches Owners Association 
5) Fisheries Survey of India, Alto Jetty, Near Police Station, Bogda, Mormugao 
  
c.c. to: Communication Officer : Please advise Signaller-cum-RTO to inform the above  
   message to all the Ships calling at this Port and  
  proper entries should be made in the Shipping Log  
     Book. 

 


